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From the Principal 
 
Kia Ora Koutou 
We certainly have a few events happening at school this week. Our Year 8 students had their formal dinner 
on Tuesday evening. This was a very successful evening for everyone involved. Yesterday they had their 
Big Day out, which is a traditional event where students participate in a range of activities of their choice. 
Once again the event was enjoyed by all who participated. 
 
Next week is also a very busy one. We have the formal opening of Te Moana and the surrounding areas. 
This event is scheduled for 1:30pm and will be held outdoors, weather permitting. If we cannot be 
outdoors, we will be in the hall. You are all invited to join us for the formal part of the afternoon, then to 
take a look through the spaces. Te Awa will also be open for viewing during this period. 
 
Our final assembly is being held on Thursday 19th December. It commences at 1pm. Please make sure 
you arrive early and are seated by 1pm. 
 
School finishes for the year on Friday 20th December at 1:30 pm. 
 
Today a letter from the Board of Trustees has been circulated with their decision regarding the provider of 
Before and After school care. The Board have decided to engage Kelly Club to deliver this service. Kelly 
Club will begin delivering their programme on 3rd February. Please use this link ​here​ to access the Kelly 
Club website, enter Lincoln Primary School where you are asked to  ENTER SCHOOL/ZONE, and it will take 
you to the section where you can read further information relating to Kelly Club, or register your child/ren 
for care from 3rd February. 
 
On Tuesday afternoon Meng Foon the Commissioner for Children, visited us to discuss the KiVa 
programme. He was very interested to hear why we had decided to pursue this programme and the impact 
it was having on our students and wider school community. We were delighted to be selected to share the 
successful outcomes this programme is having within our school. 
 
You may have noticed that Julie Wan, a current Year 8 teacher has not been listed as leaving, and also 
does not have a class listed for 2020. Julie has been selected to engage with a professional development 
programme for Terms 1 and 2. Julie will be working with NEWA during this time and will return to us in 
Term 3 to lead the review of the place science has in our localised curriculum and ensure that science 
learning is a priority at Lincoln Primary School. This is a wonderful opportunity for Julie and our school. 
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On the last day of the year, students can wear mufti to school. We hope this will support 
families to get their surplus uniform items to the second hand Uniform shop from 
12:30. Uniform items can be dropped at the Uniform shop or Reception counter any 
time during that day.  
The Uniform shop will be open on Thursday 30th January for families to purchase second hand uniform 
items when they visit school to take a look through their learning spaces and meet the teachers. 
Uniform items can be sold by the PTA on your behalf at a small charge of 20% of the item cost. Please 
bring these items along clearly marked with your name and the amount you would like them to be sold for. 
We thank Melissa for all the work she has done in the Uniform shop this year, she has done an amazing 
job. 
 
The holiday period can be a very stressful time for families. If you need support for any mental health 
reasons you can call 1737, a dedicated line where support is available 24 hours a day. Parent help line is 
also available, 0800 568 856, should you need any parenting advice. Healthline is also a handy number to 
keep should you need any advice related to health concerns. This number is 0800 611 116. 
 
Viv Butcher 
Principal 

 

REMINDERS 
 
A friendly reminder that school finish time on Wednesday’s is 2:30pm. 
 
The official opening of Te Moana and the completion of the landscaping will be celebrated on Tuesday 
17th December at 1:30pm. You are all welcome to join us. 
 
The final Assembly will be held on Thursday 19th December at the Lincoln Events Centre starting at                                 
1pm.  Parents are welcome to attend. 
 
Thank you to the many families that have paid the 2019 Amenities Donation. We would really appreciate                                 
any outstanding charges on your child(s) account being settled as soon as possible. If you have a credit                                   
balance on your account that you would like to offset against an outstanding charge or you have any                                   
queries on your account, please contact the office.  
Please note that Student Finances can be viewed and paid directly from LINC-ED. To make payment via                                 
the portal, click on the Menu button and then on the Dollar symbol ($) to access the Finances.                                   
Alternatively, accounts can still be paid by Internet Transfer to ​ASB ​Account 12-3153-0111979-01.  
 

2019 CALENDAR OF EVENTS ​Click here to read more 

DECEMBER  JANUARY  FEBRUARY 

17 Te Moana Official Opening - 1:30pm 
19 End of Year Assembly - 1pm 
19 BOT Meeting 7:00pm - All Welcome 
20  End of Term 4 - 1:30pm finish (mufti) 

30 Open Day 1-3pm 
30 Uniform Shop Open 1-3pm 

3 Term 1 Commences 
6 Waitangi Day ​(school closed) 
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Hay fever 
It’s hay fever time again!  If your child suffers from hay fever,  please ensure appropriate 
medication is administered prior to leaving home in the morning (especially on the 
North-West windy days) to ensure your child does not suffer the effects of their hay 
fever while at school.  If you wish to have medication kept at school for your student 
please sign this in at reception with Emma or Kate. 
 

Leavers 
We would appreciate notification in writing if your student is leaving Lincoln Primary School to move 
overseas, leave the area or attend another school. This enables us to prepare documentation, and remove 
them from our school system. 
 

Lost Property 
Please check the lost property box on the Syndicate 2 verandah (Modular Building) for any lost property. 
All remaining un-named items at the end of each term will be donated to the second hand uniform shop or 
to charity.  We also have a number of personal items handed into reception each week, if you have lost an 
earring or hair clips etc please check at reception. 
 

Student Absence 
If your child is going to be absent for any  reason we would appreciate a phone call to the office to advise 
the name, class and reason for absence.  A message can be left on our answer phone.  Alternatively you 
can fill in the online absence form on our website (contact us page), OR email us at 
admin@lincolnprimary.ac.nz​.​  We  also  prefer  that  a  parent/caregiver  advise  us  of  the absence (not a 
sibling).  This is a ‘Safety’ issue  to  ensure  your  child  has arrived at school safely.  If you don't inform the 
office of an absence before 8:50am and your child is not in class for the morning roll, you may be sent a 
text message to confirm their whereabouts and the reason for their absence. 
 

Enviro Fundraiser 
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